
NHMA Statement on Senate Passage of the “One Big Beautiful Bill Act” 

WASHINGTON – July 2, 2025 — The National Hispanic Medical Association (NHMA) 

expresses deep concern over the Senate's passage of the “One Big Beautiful Bill Act” on July 1, 

2025. This legislation introduces significant changes to Medicaid, the Affordable Care Act 

(ACA), SNAP, and other health programs, which could adversely affect the health and well-

being of millions of Americans. 

The Senate bill would cut more than $1 trillion from the Medicaid program over the next decade 

and would cause 17 million people to lose Medicaid coverage. For the Latino community, this 

would be devastating—when approximately 31% of Latinos rely on Medicaid for health 

coverage (KFF).  

NHMA's Commitment: 

NHMA remains steadfast in its mission to promote the health and well-being of Hispanic 

communities. We advocate for policies that ensure equitable access to healthcare services and 

support the needs of underserved populations. As the bill heads back to the House, we urge 

representatives to reconsider the provisions of the “One Big Beautiful Bill Act” that may 

undermine these objectives and to prioritize the health and safety of all Americans. 

 


